



NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8TH AUGUST 2019 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY

PRESENT:

T DEAKIN	L BLACKER	P CHAPLOW
I AINSLEY	R BLACKER	P THOMPSON
C KITCHEN	T HEEKS	T BROWN
D LONG	J LEIGHTLEY	

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1935 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received from V Pope, E Holden, T Benson, I Edwards and T Long.

3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (30TH MAY)

The Committee read through the minutes and as there was nothing to discuss a proposal by T Heeks and seconded by D Long was made and the minutes were passed as a true record.

4. TREASURERS REPORT

There was £18,796-55 in the Building Society.

There were outstanding levies with Park Lodge, Blackpool and Oak Lodge.

5. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

T Heeks reported that the selection procedure for DTL had been running for 2 years. Changes will be made in 2021.

T Heeks to bring list of clubs in the region to the next meeting to see where CPSA membership had lapsed.

The question was raised again as to whether Bywell would be allocated any major events. The answer from the CEO was 'Never say never' but grounds need to put in for these events.

6. CORRESPONDENCE

COLTS/JUNIOR PROPOSAL

E Holden had prepared a memo to the Committee outlining proposals which were discussed. The answers were:

The NR to pay birds only entry for the 2020 NR Championships for the four major disciplines, DTL, ABT, Sporting and Skeet

Need to know how many colts/junior in region

ACTION: T HEEKS

It was agreed to invite (for free) colts/juniors in the NR who were members of the CPSA to the NR All round Championship at NOECTC on 15th September to show all four disciplines that the young shooters could try.

ACTION: T DEAKIN TO CONTACT I EDWARDS TO ADVERTISE IN THE PULL MAGAZINE AND ON THE WEBSITE

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

P Thompson asked about Safety Offices courses in the NR. Could he hold one.

T Heeks to contact S Oldman at HQ to enquire about banner for our AGM.

It will be brought up at the AGM that unless we get a bona fide skeet person onto the Committee, we will not be supporting skeet anymore.

**ACTION: TO BE PUT ON THE WEBSITE ADVERTISING FOR A SKEET MANAGER
T DEAKIN TO CONTACT I EDWARDS**

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 2200 hrs.

**L BLACKER
10/9/19**